

Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

March 22, 2023

Honorable Jose G. Perez Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #221801

REMOVE NO PARKING AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS ON

SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE BETWEEN

WEST PIERCE STREET AND WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE

Dear Alderman Perez:

In conjunction with the pavement marking changes introduced during the recent complete streets restriping project of South Cesar E. Chavez Drive between West Pierce Street and West Greenfield Avenue various no parking restrictions are no longer needed to facilitate the movement of traffic on the roadway. We thereof recommend the removal of these restrictions and the return of parking at these locations on South Cesar E. Chavez Drive.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt

c: Common Council





Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

March 22, 2023

Honorable Scott Spiker Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #221801

INSTALL NO STOPPING ANYTIME ON THE WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 13TH STREET FROM A POINT 250 FEET SOUTH OF

WEST EDGERTON AVENUE TO A POINT 50 FEET SOUTH THEREOF

Dear Alderman Spiker:

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents at the Willow Creek Condominiums to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the condominiums driveway have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on South 13th Street when vehicles park close to said driveway. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase visibility at the driveway.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:trt

c: Common Council

